
 

 

Sun 일일일일 Mon 월월월월 Tue화화화화 Wed 수수수수 Thu목목목목 Fri 금금금금 Sat토토토토 
1 

International 
Worker’s Day 

 
Except the LORD 
build the house, 
they labour in vain 
that build it  Ps 127:1 

2 
Pray that the senior 
members of the 
Korean Workers’ 
Party come to know 
Christ 

3 
Pray that the NK 
caste or songbun 
system will end 
through Christ so all 
may have equal 
opportunity 

4 
Pray for those who 
are in hiding in 
Manchuria, may 
they know Christ 
and be protected 

5 
Pray for Ben Torrey 
and Prof. Hyun Shik 
Kim as they prepare 
for the JAMA Touch 
NK program 

6 
Pray for those who 
seek to help NK 
refugees in China. 

7 
Pray for the 
development of a 
new ministry to the 
handicapped of NK 
through the Fourth 
River Project 

8 
With all prayer and 
petition pray at all 
times in the Spirit, 
… for all the saints 
Ephesians 6:18 

9 
Pray for the 
leaders of North 
Korea to know the 
joy of salvation 

10 
Pray for Rev. JY 
Kim and others 
working in the 
Rajin-Sonbong 
Industrial Zone 

11 
Pray that the Chinese 
authorities not send 
refugees back to face 
imprisonment and 
death 

12 
Pray for the funds 
needed to complete 
the planning work 
for the Three Seas 
Center 

13 
Pray for Tim 
Peters and Helping 
Hands Korea as he 
seeks to help NK 
refugees. 

14 
Pray for the JAMA 
Global New 
Awakening 
Conference in Dallas 
June 28-July 2 

15 
Pentecost 

The multitude came 
together, and were 
confounded, because 
that every man heard 
them speak in his own 
language.  Acts 2:7 

16 
Pray for those in 
NK who are 
suffering with 
hunger and basic 
needs 

17 
Pray that Christians 
have opportunities to 
work in the Kaesong 
Industrial Zone in 
North Korea 

18 
Pray for Ben 
Torrey as he 
travels to Korea 

19 
Pray for Ben Torrey 
as he has important 
planning meetings 
and appointments 
over the next two 
weeks 

20 
Pray for Tim 
Peters as he seeks 
to revive concern 
in South Korea for 
NK refugees. 

21 
Pray for Jesus 
Abbey as it 
celebrates 40 years 
of God’s provision 
and work 

22 
“Behold, are not all 
these which speak 
Galilaeans?  And how 
hear we every man in 
our own tongue, 
wherein we were 
born?”  Acts 2:8 

23 
Pray that NK 
students will 
hunger for the 
Knowledge of God 

24 
Pray for those 
Christians who seek 
economic and 
commercial 
interaction with 
North Koreans 

25 
Pray that the 
underground church 
and believers will 
grow rapidly in 
North Korea 

26 
Pray for the 
resolution of various 
issues delaying the 
construction of the 
Three Seas Training 
Center 

27 
Pray that the North 
and South Koreans 
yearn passionately 
for a peaceful and 
full unification 

28 
Pray for funds to 
purchase more 
cattle at the Three 
Seas Ranch in 
Korea 

29 
The fear of the 
Lord is the 
beginning of 
knowledge… 
Proverbs 1:7 

30 
Pray for the young 
generation of 
North Koreans that 
they may know 
Christ 

31 
Pray for Ben 
Torrey as he 
travels back to the 
US from Korea 

 
Helping Hands 

Korea 
 

http://familycare.or
g/network/p01.htm 

 
JAMA New 

Awakening, Touch 
North Korea 

http://www.newaw
akening2005.com/tr
acks_touchnk.htm 

The evangelization 
of the world 
depends first of all 
upon a revival of 
prayer.  Deeper 
than the need for 
men-aye, deep  

down to the bottom 
of our spiritless life, 
is the need for the 
forgotten secret of 
prevailing, world-
wide prayer.” 

-Andrew Murray 

 

 
Celebration in 
the May Day 
Stadium, 
Pyongyang 

 
MAY THE 

 
SHINE 

 
LIGHT OF 

 
IN THE 

 
CHRIST 

 
DARKNESS 

 
 

North Korean 
students in the 

classroom. 
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